## MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES

## CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

(GCF-2,3,4,5,6, VCF-1,2, VDCF-1,2 & SCF-1,2)
DATE: 06.10.2021 MAXIMUM MARKS: 100 TIMING: 3 Hours

## **BUSINESS LAW & BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING**

Question No. 1 is Compulsory. Answer any four question from the remaining five questions. Wherever necessary, suitable assumptions should be made and disclosed by way of note forming part of the answer.

Working Notes should from part of the answer.

## Question 1:

(a) M ने यह वायदा किया वह N उसकी सेवा के लिए भुगतान करेगा पर सेवा M की इच्छा के अनुसार उचित तथा न्यायपूर्ण होगी और वह ही इसका निर्णय करेगा। भुगतान मिलने पर N उस भुगतान से सन्तुष्ट नहीं होता है और वह M के विरूद्ध दावा करना चाहता है यह निर्णय करो कि क्या N, M पर भारतीय अनुबंध अधिनियम, 1872 के प्रावधानों के अनुसार दावा कर सकता है?

(2 Marks)

(b) कम्पनी के आवरण का सिद्धान्त बताऐ व किन परिस्थितियों में इसे बेनकाब किया जा सकता है?

(6 Marks)

(c) एक साझेदार के भाग को प्राप्त करने वाले व्यक्ति हस्तान्तरिती के अधिकार बताएँ?

(4 Marks)

### Question 2:

(a) ''अनुबंध की विशिष्ठता का सिद्धान्त'' के बारे में बताऐ व नियम के अपवादों का भी वर्णन करें?

(7 Marks)

(b) सुश्री प्रीति एक कार की स्वामी थी जो कि उस को श्री जोशी को देती है "कृय या वापसी" के आधार पर, एक सप्ताह बाद श्री जोशी उस कार को श्री गणेश को गिरवी रख देते हैं। सुश्री प्रीति अपनी कार श्री गणेश से वापिस मांगना चाहती है। वस्तु विकृय अधिनियम के संदर्भ में निर्णय लें क्या सुश्री प्रीति को कार वापिस प्राप्त होगी।

(5 Marks)

## Question 3:

(a) J फिएट कार का मालिक अपनी कार बेचना चाहता था। इस उद्देश्य से वह अपनी कार P एक अभिकर्ता को सौंपता है, और कहता है कीमत कम से कम रुपये 50,000 हो। ऐजेन्ट कार रुपये 40,000 में A को बेच देता हैं जो सद्विश्वास में कार खरीदता है, और उसे किसी कपट की सूचना भी नहीं है। P पैसो का गलत इस्तेमाल करता है। J कार की वसूली के लिए पर मुकदमा करता है। क्या J सफल होगा।

(6 Marks)

(b) साझेदारी के विभिन्न प्रकारों के बारे में बताऐं?

(6 Marks)

## Question 4:

(a) एल्फा स्कूल ने 01.04.2010 को शिक्षा देने का कार्य आरम्भ किया और उसका एक मात्र उद्देश्य गरीब विद्यार्थियों को बिना किसी लागत पर या बहुत की कम लागत पर शिक्षा प्रदान करना था। 30.03.2018 को सरकार ने यह पाया कि कम्पनी को धारा 8 में पंजीकृत किया गया था और कम्पनी अब धारा 8 के प्रावधानों का पालन नहीं कर रही है और अपने उद्देश्य वाक्य में लिखे गये उद्देश्यों का उलंघन भी कर रही है। कम्पनी अधिनियम 2013 के अनुसार बताएं कि क्या केन्द्र सरकार एल्फा स्कूल पर क्या कार्यवाही कर सकती है?

(4 Marks)

## CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

(b) पूर्वाधिकार व माल को रास्ते में रोकने के अधिकार में अन्तर बताऐ ?

(4 Marks)

(c) ABC प्राइवेट लि. एक निजी कम्पनी है जिसमें 5 सदस्य है। सभी सदस्य किसी कार्य के सम्बंध में कार द्वारा मुम्बई जा रहे थे। एक दुर्घटना के कारण सभी सदस्यों की मृत्यु हो गई। कम्पनी अधिनियम, 2013 के प्रावधानों के अन्तर्गत बताइए कि क्या कम्पनी का अस्तित्व भी समाप्त हो गया ?

(4 Marks)

### Question 5:

(a) श्रीमती गीता ने स्थानीय चावल और गेहूं की थोक दुकान में जाकर 100 किलोग्राम बासमती चावल मांगा। दुकानदार ने इसकी कीमत रुपये 125 प्रति किलो के बराबर बताई, जिसके लिए वह सहमत हुई। श्रीमती गीता ने जोर देकर कहा कि वह इस तरह की खरीद पर सहमति देने से पहले दुकानदार द्वारा उसे क्या प्रदान किया जाएगा, इसका नमूना देखना चाहेंगी।

दुकानदार ने उसे नमूने के तौर पर एक कटोरी चावल दिखाया। नमूना वास्तव में पूरे माल के अनुरूप था। खरीदार ने इस तथ्य की ओर ध्यान दिए बिना नमूना की जांच की कि भले ही नमूना बासमती चावल का था, लेकिन इसमें लंबे और छोटे अनाज का मिश्रण था।

बैग खोलने पर रसोइया ने शिकायत की कि यदि चावल की गुणवत्ता पकवान के अनुसार नहीं होगी तो चावल के साथ तैयार पकवान का भी स्वाद अच्छा नहीं होगा।

अब श्रीमती गीता विक्रेता के खिलाफ धोखाधड़ी का मुकदमा दर्ज करना चाहती है और उस पर अच्छे और सस्ते क्वालिटी के चावल मिलाकर बेचने का आरोप लगाती है। क्या वह सफल होगी?

वस्तु विक्रय अधिनियम 1930 के तहत नमूना द्वारा बिक्री पर मूल कानून की व्याख्या करें?

वस्तु विक्रय अधिनियम 1930 प्रावधानों के अनुसार शिकायत निवारण के लिए केता के पास क्या विकल्प है बताईये?

श्रीमती गीता ने चावल की लंबाई के रूप में यदि उसकी सटीक आवश्यकता निर्दिष्ट की होती तो उस मामले में आपका जवाब क्या होता?

(6 Marks)

(b) LLP के समामेलन के विभिन्न चरण बताऐं?

(6 Marks)

## **Question 6**

(a) क्रेता द्वारा उपविक्रय या रेहन का क्या प्रभाव पडता है?

(6 Marks)

(b) M लि. ने शान्ति ट्रेडर्स को कुछ मशीनें रू. 11.50 लाख में 30.06.2004 तक बनाकर देने का अनुबंध किया। M लि., शान्ति ट्रेडर्स को हडताल के कारण मशीन बनाकर नहीं दे सका। बाद में शान्ति ट्रेडर्स ने किसी दूसरे निर्माता से रू. 12.50 लाख में मशीन खरीदी। शान्ति ट्रेडर्स को जैनिथ ट्रेडर्स के साथ किये गये समझौते को भी जो उसने M लि. के साथ किए गये समझौते के समय किया था, पूरा करने से रोका गया तथा उन्हें अनुबंध भंग के लिए हर्जाना देने के लिए बाध्य किया गया। शान्ति ट्रेडर्स को सलाह दीजिए कि वे भारतीय अनुबंध अधिनियम, 1872 के प्रावधानों के अनुसार कितना हर्जाना M लि. से वसूल कर सकते है?

(6 Marks)



#### PAPER: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

The Question Paper comprises of 5 questions of 10 marks each. Question No. 7 is compulsory. Out of questions 8 to 11, attempt any three.

## **SECTION-B: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING (40 MARKS)**

### **Question 7:**

(a) Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow:

A sanctuary may be defined as a place where Man is passive and the rest of Nature active. Till quite recently Nature had her own sanctuaries, where man either did not go at all or went only as a tool-using animal in comparatively small numbers. But now, in this machine age, there is no place left where man cannot go with overwhelming forces at his command. He can strangle to death all the nobler wild life in the world to-day. Tomorrow he certainly will have done so, unless he exercises due foresight and self-control in the mean time.

There is not the slightest doubt that birds and mammals are now being killed off much faster than they can breed. And it is always the largest and noblest forms of life that suffer most. The whales and elephants, lions and eagles, go. The rats and flies, and all mean parasites, remain. This is inevitable in certain cases. But it is wanton killing off that is of concern. Civilized man begins by destroying the very forms of wild life he learns to appreciate most when he becomes still more civilized. The obvious remedy is to begin conservation at an earlier stage, when it is easier and better in every way, by enforcing laws for close seasons, game preserves, the selective protection of certain species, and sanctuaries.

I have just defined a sanctuary as a place where man is passive and the rest of Nature active. But this general definition is too absolute for any special case. The mere fact that man has to protect a sanctuary does away with his purely passive attitude. Then, he can be beneficially active by destroying pests and parasites, like bot-flies or mosquitoes, and by finding antidotes for diseases like the epidemic which periodically kills off the rabbits and thus starves many of the carnivores to death. But, except in cases where experiment has proved his intervention to be beneficial, the less he upsets the balance of Nature the better, even when he tries to be an earthly Providence.

- 1. What can man do to avoid killing all wild life in the future?
  - (a) Experiment more
  - (b) Have a foresight
  - (c) Maintain self-control
  - (d) Both a and b

(1 Mark)

- 2. What according to the author is a sanctuary?
  - (a) A place where Man is active and so is Nature
  - (b) A place where Man is passive and so is Nature
  - (c) A place where Man is passive but Nature is active
  - (d) A place where Man and Nature do not co-exist.

(1 Mark)

- 3. What according to the author can lead to the death of carnivores?
  - (a) Finding antidotes for epidemics, which might kill animal that are food for carnivores
  - (b) Conservation at a later stage
  - (c) Carnivores can die anytime.
  - (d) Man is egoistic and wants to be powerful than carnivores.

(1 Mark)



# MITT

| MITT         | AL C                                                                                                                                             | OMME                                                          | RCE CLASSES                                                                                                                                   | CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST         |
|--------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------------------|
|              | 4.                                                                                                                                               | Find the (a) (b) (c) (d)                                      | e word in the passage that mea<br>Beneficially<br>Wanton<br>Inevitable<br>Providence                                                          | ans 'unprovoked' or 'deliberate' |
|              | 5.                                                                                                                                               |                                                               | oes the author mean by the phoassage? The Earth is God. Man is inferior to God. God will not take care of the E Man wants to be like God on E |                                  |
| (b)          | What                                                                                                                                             | is visua                                                      | I communication?                                                                                                                              | (1 Mark)                         |
| (c)          | (i)                                                                                                                                              | Choose<br>Conting<br>(a)<br>(b)<br>(c)<br>(d)                 |                                                                                                                                               | s the meaning of the given word. |
|              | (ii)                                                                                                                                             | Select<br>Proxim<br>(a)<br>(b)<br>(c)<br>(d)                  | a suitable antonym for the wor<br>ity<br>Approximation<br>Assumingly<br>Remoteness<br>Cure                                                    | (1 Mark) d given in question.    |
|              | (iii)                                                                                                                                            | Change                                                        | e the following sentences into p                                                                                                              | (1 Mark) passive voice.          |
|              | (iv)                                                                                                                                             | Who wrote this essay?  Change the following sentences to indi |                                                                                                                                               | (1 Mark) lirect speech.          |
|              | Sheila said, 'How smart Seema is'                                                                                                                |                                                               |                                                                                                                                               | (1 Mark)                         |
| Quest<br>(a) | stion 8:<br>Draft a Memo informing the staff about the dismissal of the Sales<br>proved guilty of charges of misappropriation of funds/accounts. |                                                               |                                                                                                                                               | <del>-</del>                     |
| (b)          | What is network in communication?                                                                                                                |                                                               | ork in communication?                                                                                                                         | (1 Mark)                         |
| (c)          | (i)                                                                                                                                              | Choose the word which best expresse Inherent                  |                                                                                                                                               |                                  |
|              |                                                                                                                                                  | (a)<br>(b)<br>(c)<br>(d)                                      | Intrinsic<br>Inevitable<br>Innovation<br>Intent                                                                                               |                                  |
|              | (ii)                                                                                                                                             | Choos<br>Serene                                               | e the appropriate antonym (op                                                                                                                 | posite) for the word             |



## **MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES**

## CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST

- (a) Valley
- (b) Young
- (c) Unrest
- (d) Harmless

(1 Mark)

(iii) Change the following sentences into passive voice Rajesh uses a pen to sketch figures.

(1 Mark)

(iv) Change the following sentence to indirect speech. Elders always say, 'If you work hard, you will succeed.'

(1 Mark)

# Question 9:

(a) Write an Article of about 250-300 words on the topic "What is more important— Physical fitness or Mental fitness?

(5 Marks)

**(b)** Explain briefly the characteristics of effective communication.

(2 Marks)

- (c) (i) Select the suitable antonym for the given word: Vigilant
  - (a) Careful
  - (b) Curious
  - (c) Concerned
  - (d) Inattentive

(1 Mark)

(ii) Rewrite the following sentences in active voice Work could be done by us only by next week.

(1 Mark)

(iii) Change the following sentence into Indirect speech.

Teacher said, 'Please use a blue pen for your homework'

(1 Mark)

#### Question 10:

(a) Write a précis and give appropriate title to the passage given below.

After years of questioning the potential health hazards of second hand cigarette smoke, a growing number of scientists and health officials are becoming persuaded that the dangers are real, broader than once believed and parallel those of direct smoke.

It has long been established that smoking harms the health of those who do the smoking. Now new epidemiological studies and reviews are strengthening the evidence that it also harms the health of other people nearby who inhale the toxic fumes generated by the smoker, particularly from the burning end of the cigarette. Such indirect, or second hand, smoking causes death not only by lung cancer, but even more by heart attack, the studies show. The studies on passive smoking, as it is often called, also strengthen the link between parental smoking and respiratory damage in children. What has swayed many scientists is a remarkable consistency in findings from

What has swayed many scientists is a remarkable consistency in findings from different types of studies in several countries with improved methods over those used in the first such studies a few years ago. The new findings confirm and advance two landmark reports in 1986 from the Surgeon General, who concluded that passive smoking caused lung cancer, and from the National Research Council, which said passive smoking is associated with lung cancer.

"The links between passive smoking and health problems are now as solid as any finding in epidemiology," said, an expert in the epidemiology of smoking at the University of California at San Diego.

(5 Marks)



# **MITTAL COMMERCE CLASSES**

# **CA FOUNDATION- MOCK TEST**

| (b)        | What do you mean by completeness in effective communication? (1 M |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |                      |  |  |  |
|------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------|--|--|--|
| (c)        | (i)                                                               | Choose the word which best expresses the meaning of the given word Embezzle  (a) Shine  (b) Steal  (c) Busy  (d) Shocked                                                                                                                       |                      |  |  |  |
|            | (ii)                                                              | Select a suitable antonym for the word given in question. Applaud (a) Organize (b) Compose (c) About (d) Condemn                                                                                                                               | (1 Mark)             |  |  |  |
|            | (iii)                                                             | Change the following sentences into passive voice. You should write an apology letter.                                                                                                                                                         |                      |  |  |  |
|            | (iv)                                                              | Change the following sentences to indirect speech. Uncle said, 'I am unwell'                                                                                                                                                                   | (1 Mark)<br>(1 Mark) |  |  |  |
| Ouest      | ion 11                                                            | •                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              | (2 Hark)             |  |  |  |
| (a)        | As the                                                            | As the Manager, HR of Net Solutions Ltd, Mumbai, draft a complaint letter to talenthics. Administration Head of Food for you Solutions, Mumbai, stating your concern about the bad quality of food being supplied to your company's cafeteria. |                      |  |  |  |
|            | · , , . , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,                           |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | (5 Marks)            |  |  |  |
| (b)<br>(c) | What is nonverbal communication? Explain its types.               |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | (2 Marks)            |  |  |  |
|            | (i)                                                               | Select the suitable antonym for the given word: Concealed (a) To hide (b) Uninteresting (c) Known                                                                                                                                              |                      |  |  |  |
|            |                                                                   |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                | (1 Mark)             |  |  |  |
|            | (ii)                                                              | Rewrite the following sentences in active voice A conservative lifestyle was led by women in olden days.                                                                                                                                       |                      |  |  |  |
|            | (iii)                                                             | Change the following sentence into Indirect speech.                                                                                                                                                                                            | (1 Mark)             |  |  |  |
|            |                                                                   | The girl asked, 'Where do you live'?                                                                                                                                                                                                           | (1 Mark)             |  |  |  |

\_\_\*\*\_\_